
Mffirr n tip Atturnrg Ornrral 
thastlington, (g. 

,74AC 6 ',WU 

Mr. Bernard Fensterwald, Jr. 
Fensterwald, Bevan and Ohlhausen 
Attorneys At Law 
927 Fifteenth Street, N. W, 
Washington, D. C. 20005 

Dear Mr. Fensterwald: 

This is in response to your letter of February 2, 1970, 
requesting my review of the denial by the Deputy Attorney 
General of your request under the Freedom of Information Act, 
5 U.S.C. § 552, for access to official records of the Depart-
ment of Justice. Although you requested access to several 
items which the Deputy declined to make available, you have 
appealed only his denial of the request for "[a]ll documents 
filed by the United States with the Court in England in June-
July, 1968, in the extradition proceeding by which James Earl 
Ray, the convicted killer of Dr. Martin Luther King, was re-
turned to this country." 

Whether or not the documents you seek are technically 
exempt under one or more of the provisions of § 552(b), I 
have determined that you shall be granted access to them. 
The exemptions do not require that records falling within 
them be withheld; they merely authorize the withholding of 
such records by exempting them from the Act's otherwise ap-
plicable compulsory disclosure requirements. 

Sincerely, 

Attorney General 


